DRAFT

Subject to Review, Correction and Approval

CONSERVATION COMMISSION MEETING
DATE: June 8, 2022
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Brett St. Clair, Chair; Vice Chair; Darlene Jarvis, George Holt, Ron Jarvis, Stan Sowle, Margaret Watkins, Keith Bennett (alternate) 
MEMBERS ABSENT:  Drew Groves
MINUTES: Minutes from May’s meeting and Gile Hill Road public hearing were approved 
OLD BUSINESS:

Gile Hill Road (subdivision/road upgrades)

George Holt reported on the Planning Board’s recent meeting which dealt with the proposed 9 lot subdivision.  He stated that a number of Gile Hill residents attended.  The concerns voiced at the Conservation Commission’s public hearing were reiterated at the Planning Board meeting.  The subdivision was approved by the Board.  

Bela Brook Conservation Area Survey    

Brett St. Clair has supplied Holden Engineering with the paint, nails, and conservation markers necessary to complete the agreed upon work by the end of September.  He suggested that either the Commission or the Commission’s forester should confirm that the work has been performed and monuments installed before signing off on the project.  

Kimball Pond Stewardship Plan

Brett announced that he has sent the updated Kimball Pond Stewardship Plan to Susan Francher at the Division of Natural and Cultural Resources (DNCR).

Trail Development
Commission members would like to establish a trail which connects the Koerber easement and the Stone Farm to a trailhead at the elementary school.  Margaret Watkins has contacted the owner of a parcel which abuts the Koerber property.  Margaret reported that the landowner is receptive to allowing the proposed trail to cross a portion of their lot. 
NEW BUSINESS:

Kimball Pond Conservation Area

Brett suggested that the Commission should repaint the blazes along the area’s bounds.  Members pointed out that there will likely be fewer ticks to contend with in July and August.  Brett will order the necessary boundary paint.  

Scenic Road Standard Policy

Commission members reviewed the first draft of the policy.  Several changes were suggested and agreed upon.  Brett will rework the policy prior to the Commission’s next meeting.      

Eversource Project (transmission line structure replacement)
Eversource is seeking permission to replace 15 structures (utility poles) along a section of power lines primarily between Montelona and Twist Hill Road in the southeastern portion of Dunbarton.  George Holt pointed out that Eversource will meet first with the Planning Board and may be expected to fill out a conditional use permit application.  Since Eversource will be working in the Town’s Wetlands Conservation District, they may need to review the scope of the project with the Conservation Commission.  
Wetlands Crossing Permit

A Dunbarton resident is seeking approval of a wetland application for a 2 lot subdivision on Stark Lane.  George Holt said he believes the crossing is located where it creates the least possible impact.     

NEXT MEETING: July 13, 2022, 6 PM 
RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED:  Darlene M. Jarvis

